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From Sanscrit ~ “Change”

STH President's Letter to the Membership

Dear STH Members,

I hope you have each had a wonderful spring and summer.  Most of  us tend to get 
caught up in life, probably needing to play in the sand a little more than we may do on a 
regular basis.  Holding the space for others, studying and having sandplay supervision 
are all part of  the journey, but we do need to remember to also ground ourselves in the 
sand, sometimes just for fun. 

WE WELCOMED OUR NEW BOARD MEMBERS FOR 2016 AT OUR 
APRIL BOARD MEETING.  Our new STH board members are: Lorraine 
Freedle, who served as our interim secretary following the death of  our dear 
Diana Chee.  Lorraine is now serving as our STH board vice president. Gail Silva 

has graciously accepted the invitation to follow in Diana's footsteps to be our board secretary. Anna 
Sugimoto and Keri Kahapea have joined us as our program committee co-chairs. Continuing on the board 
are Scott O'Neal who is serving as both treasurer and webmaster and Sue Bergman as president.  We are 
grateful to each of  these people for being willing to share their time and talents with us. This board is doing 
the work, are on top of  things and working toward strengthening our Hawaii Sandplay community.  

STH WAS REPRESENTED AT THE 2016 STA NATIONAL CONFERENCE. We were fortunate 
to have a nice Hawaii representation this past summer at the Sandplay Therapists of  America (STA) 
National Conference, June 2-5, 2016, in Skokie (near Chicago) Illinois.  Lorraine Freedle attended not only 
as one of  our members, but also served on the conference committee and was one of  the marvelous 
presenters.  Other members of  our STH group included: Anna Sugimoto, John Mascaro, Liz Kong and Sue 
Bergman.  Many asked about and sent greetings to our Carla Sharp and Pratibha Eastwood, who have been 
long time members of  STA/ISST. Diana Chee was there in spirit as she was acknowledged during the 
special annual memorial circle, remembering those who have now become part of  our sandplay history. 

PLEASE JOIN US AS WE HONOR OUR STH FOUNDERS.   We will be honoring our founding 
members at our November 11, 2016 workshop. Please help us say mucho mahalos to Carla Sharp and 
Pratibha Eastwood for their time, talents and dedication to Sandplay Therapists of  Hawaii. They are 
responsible for organizing STH physically and legally, setting up the original by-laws, securing 501(c) (3) 
status and sponsoring sandplay trainings for Hawaii since the first workshop held November 11, 2002.  Our 
November 11, 2016 workshop marks 14 years of  successful workshops and trainings.  Our presenter will be 
energizer bunny, Lorraine Freedle.   She will be presenting a full day workshop based on the compelling 
presentation she did at the STA conference this past June.  You won't want to miss this case and see what 
Lorraine has to offer as part of  her paradise setting for her practice.  Lorraine is doing some outstanding 
work on the Big Island in Hilo, please refer to the flyer and register.  Martin Kalff, son of  our sandplay 
founder, Dora Kalff  states, “Lorraine Freedle is one of  the best sandplay therapists in the field”.  



 
2016 STH MEMBERSHIP: If  you have not renewed your membership for 2016, please do so.  You will 
find the 2016 membership application in this newsletter.  STH membership starts each January 1st and ends 
each December 31st. 

THE DIANA CHEE SCHOLARSHIP FUND IS A WORK IN PROGRESS.  Please consider 
donating to the scholarship fund to help us help others who may not be able to attend our trainings without 
some financial assistance.  Please note “for scholarship” on your check when donating.  Criteria for the 
scholarship fund application will be discussed at our November 2016 board meeting. We look forward to 
being of  more service to others as this fund grows.

CALLING FOR 2017 BOARD VOLUNTEERS. If  you are interested in being part of  our STH board, 
we are looking for a volunteer willing to serve on our 2017 board.  Our treasurer would like to turn the 
books over to someone who is interested and willing to serve in this important capacity for STH.  Scott has 
been serving in two board positions, as treasurer and Webmaster.  If  you are interested in this or any other 
position, please fill out the form in our newsletter and email to Sue at uhanesmb@yahoo.com .  It would be 
great to have people willing to step in at the board's January 2017 annual meeting.  

th
THE 24  ISST CONGRESS IS BEING HELD IN HAWAII, JULY 2017. The International Society of  
Sandplay Therapy (ISST), developed by Sandplay originator and teacher, Frau Dora Kalff, will hold its 
international congress, entitled: Destruction and Creation in the Fertile Fields of  Sandplay, on the Big Island, 
in Kailua-Kona, July 19-23, 2017.  Lorraine Freedle took on the task at the last ISST congress held in 2015, 
in Ottawa, Ontario, Canada, as the 24th Congress Chair.  Registration will open starting January 2017. Don't 
miss this superb opportunity.  You can visit the ISST website for more information: www.isst-society.com.  
We would like to have as many of  our members attend the congress, show your aloha and volunteer to assist 
Lorraine if  possible.  Please email her at lrfreedle@gmail.com to offer your help.

THERE WILL BE A PRE-CONFERENCE TRAINING PRIOR TO THE ISST CONGRESS, IN 
HILO.  Preceeding the ISST congress in Kailua-Kona, there will be a pre-conference training in Hilo, July 
16-18, 2017, taught by Lorraine Freedle, along with Gita Morena and our Big Island member Sherry 
Shepherd.  Early registration for “Where Pele Reigns: Elemental Consciousness in Hawaii”, is approaching 
soon, September 30, 2016.  Refer to the flyer in this newsletter for details. All this is right out our backdoor 
folks, so don't miss out!!!

YEAH FOR MONTHLY SUPERVISION: Don't forget about sandplay supervision that is available 
monthly on both Oahu & the Big Island.  Refer to the information in this newsletter for dates and 
times. 

CARING FOR THE SOUL IS OFFERING TRAVEL AND SANDPLAY OPPORTUNITIES 
ABROAD. If  you like to travel, want to see the world, learn more about sandplay, Jungian psychology 
and earn ISST/STA credits while doing it, check out the website: www.caringforthe soul.org 
Wishing you a happy end of  summer and beginning of  fall as we move from one season to the next.  I 
look forward to seeing you at our November workshop.

Aloha, 

Sue : )

From Sanscrit ~ “Balance”
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~Sandplay Therapists of  Hawaii (STH) presents~

After the Towers Fell:
Healing Trauma through Sandplay Therapy

Friday, November 11, 2016  ~  8:30 am – 4:30 pm
Location: Honolulu – venue to be announced soon

Fees: STH Members - $150, Non-Members - $180, Students - $135
6 CE's available*

Lorraine R. Freedle, Ph D, CST- T
Pediatric Neuropsychologist- ABPdN/ABSNP 

Sandplay Teacher- STA/ISST
Every sandplay is a little healing for the world. 

        ~ Laurel Howe ~

Workshop Description:
At the tender age of  8, Jimmy lost his father in the 9/11 terrorist attacks on the World Trade 
Center in New York City. At 22 his world fell apart: Overwhelmed by OCD, alcohol abuse, and 
guilt and shame and unable to meet the demands of  college, he sought 
help in an intensive, nature-based treatment program where he engaged 
in sandplay therapy.

Through didactic presentation, case study and experiential exercises, 
participants will explore a neuropsychological perspective on how 
sandplay heals trauma, and take a unique and evocative journey through 
Jimmy's sandplay process. Furthermore, the group will discuss 
developmental trends in the millennial generation who were children at 
the time of  9/11 and what may be revealed about coming to 
consciousness in the shadow of  modern-day terrorism.
 
Who should attend:
Psychologists, play/sandplay therapists or mental health professionals interested in a post-
graduate level workshop on trauma treatment and sandplay, and those interested in earning 
training hours toward credentialing as a sandplay therapist (STA/AST).

To register:
Register online at: www.sandplaytherapistofhawaii.org.  Or, print and mail-in the attached 
registration form. Space is limited so register quickly!

Ce’s sponsored Pacific Quest - . Pacific Quest is approved by the American www.pacificquest.org
Psychological Association to sponsor continuing education for psychologists.  Contact 
jennifer.jones@pacificquest.org for additional information on continuing education and to 
request ADA accommodations.  Note: Social Work CE’s are also being requested through 
NASW-HI.

http://www.pacificquest.org
mailto:jennifer.jones@pacificquest.org


Sandplay Therapists of  Hawaii (STH) presents~

After the Towers Fell:
Healing Trauma through Sandplay Therapy

Friday, November 11, 2016
8:30 am – 4:30 pm

REGISTRATION FORM 

NAME_______________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS____________________________________________________________________ 

PHONE ______________________________________________________________________ 

EMAIL ADDRESS_______________________________________________________________ 

ADA ACCOMMODATIONS REQUESTED___________________________________________ 

If  you have special dietary needs, please indicate:  ___ gluten free  ___ dairy free

      ___ other (explain): ___________________

Registration Fees: $150.00 for Professional STH Members
   $180.00 for Non-Members
   $135 for Current Students (submit copy of  current valid student ID)

Registration Fees include – workshop and all materials, buffet style lunch, and CEU's*.

AMOUNT ENCLOSED: ____________ 

Keep updated with future workshops, training, and educational information by becoming a member 
of  STH.  Send a separate check with the attached membership form.

PLEASE SEND REGISTRATION FORM AND PAYMENT TO OUR TREASURER:  Mr. Scott 
O'Neal, P.O. BOX 17301, HONOLULU, HI  96817.  PAYMENT DEADLINE IS October 21, 2016

*Secure online registration also available at: www.sandplaytherapistsofhawaii.org/

Ce’s sponsored Pacific Quest - www.pacificquest.org. Pacific Quest is approved by the American 
Psychological Association to sponsor continuing education for psychologists.  Contact 
jennifer.jones@pacificquest.org for additional information on continuing education and to request 
ADA accommodations.  Note: Social Work CE’s are also being requested through NASW-HI.

Cancellation Policy:  STH reserves the right to cancel this conference in the event of  unforseen 
circumstances. We will make every attempt to notify you expeditiously. In this event, all reasonable 
expenses will be deducted from the collected fees and the remainder refunded to registrants.  
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The Wisdom of  Oz:  Presented by Gita D. Morena, Ph.D. 
January 22, 2016 Workshop Summary written by Gail D. Silva, Psy.D. STR

The Sandplay Therapists of  Hawaii (STH) opened 2016 with a call for growth!  Wearing her silver shoes 
reminiscent of  the feminine symbol of  the silvery moon, Dr. Gita Morena captured the attention of  a 
full house of  therapists as she shared the history of  her great, great grandfather, L. Frank Baum, and 
the influences that led to the writing of  the heroine's journey, in the story of  The Wonderful Wizard of  
Oz.  She noted that Baum was surrounded by strong women in his family, and he was well connected to 
his own feminine energy, which allowed the story to simply flow through him as he engaged young and 
old in his days of  storytelling. 

Dr. Morena graciously shared aspects of  her personal spiritual journey along the yellow brick road that 
led her to change the name given to her at birth (Dorothy) to Gita, and to decoding, writing and 
teaching the powerful, underlying symbolic principles of  her family story. 

We learned that the Ego is represented by the primary character, an innocent orphan girl, Dorothy, who 
is catapulted onto a heroic journey out of  childhood. She accepts and follows the 'Call to Adventure' 
when her house was picked up by a tornado and delivered into the foreign land of  Munchkins and 
Witches. In order to get home, she sets off  on a journey that includes tasks of  initiation, a gathering of  
resources, a confrontation with her shadow, the Wicked Witch, and an integration and re-entry home. 

Toto's role was critical to the story as a representation of  our Intuitive Function that knows where to 
go. Dorothy followed her beloved dog when he jumped from her bicycle basket, when he later 
confirmed that the Wicked Witch of  the West was indeed dead, and when he led her behind the curtain 
of  the "Wizard" of  Oz, revealing the truth of  his character, as a nice man but not a wizard at all; a 
character that represents the fantasy of  a masculine energy similar to that of  a prince charming that 
rescues the feminine instead of  allowing her to come into the fullness of  herself. 

Dorothy had to learn to integrate and relate to parts of  herself  along the journey.  She gathers her 
resources along the way in the form of  the Scarecrow, representative of  her Thinking Function/ability 
to think clearly and discover her own wisdom, the Tin Woodman, representative of  her Feeling 
Function/ability to connect to her heart and act with compassion, the Cowardly Lion, representative of  
her Sensate Function/ability to move through fear.  

She confronts her shadow, represented by the Wicked Witch, and in the confrontation, she finds her 
own powerful resources that do not need to be feared or repressed any longer.  She must then make her 
way back home, integrating all of  her newly found resources and coming to terms with ordinary life, 
albeit with a new perspective and wisdom to share. 

We are grateful to Gita for sharing her journey and wisdom with us, as well as to the STH board 
members and Workshop Co-Chairs, Kerri Kahapea and Anna Sugimoto who carried out all of  the 
details of  the day including providing a healthy and delicious lunch, snacks, beautiful color handouts 
and art supplies. 
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Thoughts on the symbol of  a Bowl
By: Petrina Post, Psy.D.

A bowl can be defined as a “round container that is open at the top and used to hold liquids or food” (1). 
As we know, bowls are used to hold a variety of  objects these days. Bowls have been found that dated up 
to 18,000 years ago, they are used in almost every culture, made from a variety of  materials (ceramic, 
metal, wood, plastic, earthenware, etc.), and serve a variety of  purposes (in ordinary life, spiritual or 
religious practices, as decoration, etc.) (2). The bowl, as a symbol, can have a variety of  meanings. It is a 
container and brings with it feminine energy (i.e., the womb, fertility, feminine wisdom, the great mother, 
etc.) (3,4). Therefore, the nature of  the bowl (cracked vs. whole, how it is used, what is placed inside, full 
vs. empty, etc.) may be of  significance as well. For example, a whole bowl with food placed inside may 
carry different energies from a cracked bowl overflowing with insects. Being able to hold the safe place 
for the client and having a variety of  bowls for clients to choose from, may result in magical things 
happening in the sand.  May your bowls be ever filled with light. 

1. http://dictionary.cambridge.org/us/dictionary/english/bowl
2. https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bowl
3. Turner, B.A.(2005z) The Handbook of  Sandplay Therapy. Temenos Press. p336
4. http://www.edreaminterpretation.org/bowl-2/
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Hui Pa’ani One Update
by Marilyn Choy-Gibson, LCSW, RPT

The members of  Hui Pa'ani One participated this past 
July in a two week intensive Sandplay training, conducted 
by Dr. Barbara Turner, with assistance from Dr. Glennary 
Besson.  This was the second intensive of  a training 
program which began last summer.  The program's goal is 
the equipping of  more counselors and therapists in 
Hawaii, with the skills necessary to effectively use 
Sandplay as a healing modality in schools and in our 

communities.  Dr.  Gail Silva wrote the grant which funds this opportunity for 24 practitioners on Oahu, 
who may have not otherwise been able to access this type of  learning experience.

In support of  my effort to find a simple summary of  our training, Gail suggested sharing, “We came, we 
listened, we moved sand, we drew, we painted, we shared, we laughed, we cried, we honored, we went 
home ...with a canoe.”  While she was being playful, what Gail offered is an accurate reflection of  what 
we did, along with a handful of  other activities which included the making of  trees for our collections, 
and the pondering of  symbols from their perspectives.   Our days were full.  

The beauty of  this training was in the combination of  didactic learning, “marketplace” activities and 
relationships, juxtaposed with individual work, the witness by peers, and the formation of  personal 
connections, some so powerful they were palpable.  

It is difficult to convey the fullness of  a non-linear experience, where multiple levels of  awareness, 
information, and relationship careened in disorder until something was revealed and reorganization took 
place, reigning until the next upheaval.

The power of  this training format is in watching transformation-not just in the client work.  During the 
year, some participants made life changes, likely influenced by the process set in motion as they engaged 
with Sandplay.  Increased confidence was evident in some; a gentling in others.  Each member returned 
this year more in awe of  Sandplay than when they left the previous year.  As a group, we have now 
reached the point where we can annoy and hurt each other, as well as support and console.  We notice 
each other, and notice absences.  We are reflections of  and images reflected to one another.   I think we 
are able to recognize individual quirks and to make space for them, united in a common goal, the use of  
Sandplay to heal those in need.  Time will reveal the accuracy of  that thought.  

Gail mentioned a canoe.  My message is not “approved” as the politicians on television say.

A canoe was launched at the end of  our training.   Beautiful, maybe a foot in length, it is to be passed 
from participant to participant to malama, with a notebook for jotting down our mana'o about the canoe, 
its journey, and any other thoughts or feelings we encounter. The journey started first as the kuleana of  a 
member who was scheduled to leave the island soon after the intensive.  I am sure that sweet member's 
tears of  sadness and love christened the precious vessel.  Eventually the canoe is to end its journey with 
Gail.  It was intended for Gail in the first place, but it was known she would not have accepted the gift 
easily.   She doesn't quite see what the group sees and feels in regards to her, or perhaps we are 
overwhelming in our enthusiasm.  To Gail's delight, the beautiful little canoe presented another group 
experience!   And so it is, the canoe is making this journey with its cargo of  gratitude. The canoe must be 
strong to hold the overflowing treasures battened down in its hull and it must stay the course of  the 
journey.  It will be propelled forward, a symbol of  movement and change.  It will gather and hold 
experiences and in the end, it will make its way Home where it belongs, where it will be welcomed and 
embraced by the one it is intended to honor.
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Hui Pā'ani One Peer Consult Group

Hui Pā'ani One is a Sandplay Training and Service Group which currently consists of  24 Oahu 
therapists who are learning and practicing Jungian/Kalffian Sandplay in the Oahu Community. We 
attend trainings provided by Certified Sandplay Therapist Teachers who are members of  the 
International Society of  Sandplay Therapy (ISST) and the Sandplay Therapists of  America (STA), as 
well as trainings provided by Registered Sandplay Therapist Supervisors who are members of  the 
Association for Sandplay Therapy (AST). We are dedicated to providing Sandplay services to the people 
of  Hawaii, especially those who may not have the resources to pay for such services.  We are an inclusive 
group of  professionals who deeply value and strive to practice the principles of  Aloha, Loving 
Kindness, Clarity, Humility, and Gratitude. 

We currently have 4 Sandplay Peer Consultation Groups that meet monthly on the island of  Oahu. 
There is no cost to attend these peer consultation groups, and therapists may attend any of  the 
groups according to their scheduling needs.   One of  the peer groups is for Hawaii Department of  
Education (DOE) therapists who are training in, and practicing Sandplay in the DOE, while the other 
three groups are hosted by private practice therapists who service adults, teens and children in the Oahu 
community. We welcome all practicing, professional Sandplay therapists to join in the peer groups.  The 
host provides a projector or monitor, and laptop and participants bring their sandplay cases on a 
PowerPoint presentation on a flash drive.  Participants are responsible for maintaining client 
confidentiality by omitting identifying information from the PowerPoint and protecting the client's 
information during discussion.  Participants are asked to practice principles of  Aloha, Loving Kindness, 
Clarity, Humility and Gratitude in interactions with each other and especially in relation to client trays.  
The primary purpose of  the consultation groups are to help one another practice and increase 
understanding of  Sandplay principles taught in previously attended Sandplay trainings.  Each group 
typically has 5-8 therapists in attendance. 

**If  you are interested in participating in one or more of  these groups, please feel free to email 
the host of  the group for additional information. 
 
Central Oahu Sandplay Peer Consultation Group: 
Hosted by:  Gail Silva, Psy.D., STR,  Licensed Clinical Psychologist;  email: gailsilva003@gmail.com
Location:  Aiea, near Pearlridge Shopping Center
Meets monthly on a Thursday evening from  6:30 pm to 8:30 pm

Honolulu Sandplay Peer Consultation Group: 
Hosted by:  Liz Kong, MA, L-MFT, RPT-S, LSC,  email: pacrimplaytherapy@yahoo.com
Location: Downtown Honolulu, Chinatown
Meets monthly on a Saturday from 3-5pm

Windward Oahu Sandplay Peer Consultation Group: 
Hosted by: Barbara Lee, Psy.D., Licensed Clinical Psychologist:  email: dr.barbaralee@gmail.com
Location: Kailua, Oahu
Meets monthly on a Sunday from  1:00 pm to 3:00 pm

Leeward Oahu DOE Sandplay Peer Consultation Group: (**FOR DOE EMPLOYEES)
Hosted by:  Petrina Post,Psy.D.,  Licensed Clinical Psychologist:  email: Petrina_Post@notes.k12.hi.us
Location: Ewa Makai Middle School
Meets monthly on a Wed from  2-4pm (DOE employees only)



Sandplay Case Consultation Group:

•  An opportunity for those practicing sandplay to witness and be witnessed in their work
•  Includes experiential review methods, art and opportunities for personal renewal
•  Participants may present their own case material (Must sign-up in advance to present.)
•  The group will cover selected topics in sandplay therapy as developed by Dora Kalff  such as 

myth, symbols, archetypes, Jungian theory, the neuropsychology of  sandplay, and the healing 
and transformation process as it unfolds in sandplay

•  Earn group case consultation hours toward certification as a sandplay therapist and/or toward 
licensure in social work, psychology, or mental health counseling

STA Teaching Member Facilitators: Lorraine R. Freedle, LCSW, PhD, ABPdN, CST-T
      Sherry Renmu Shepherd, PhD, CST-T
Dates/Times:  Saturdays, 9:30 am until noon
   -    February 27, 2016
   -    April 16, 2016
   -    May 21, 2016
   -    July 9, 2016
   -    August 20, 2016
   -    October 8, 2016
   -    November 12, 2016
   Coffee, tea and snacks will be provided
Place:   Black Sand Neuropsychological Services, www.blacksandneuro.com
  Hilo, Hawaii

Cost:   $50 per session (Please bring cash payment on the day of  training.)

To Register:  Send the following information to lrfreedle@gmail.com

 • Your name, title, and organization
 • Cell phone number
 • Experience with sandplay

Note: Space is limited! We would like to establish consistent group membership. Regular
attendance is expected. Confidentiality and ethical standards for case consultation apply. If
you are selected to present case material, omit all identifying information to preserve
confidentiality and obtain client permission in advance.
.
RSVP before each session. You will receive confirmation and directions by reply e-mail.

Sandplay Therapy

Case Consultation Group

Hilo, Hawaii

2016 Schedule
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What is Sandplay Talk Story?

•  A regularly scheduled gathering for interactive learning about sandplay therapy as developed by 
Dora Kalff

•  Group exploration of  selected topics in sandplay such as myth, symbols, archetypes, and Jungian 
personality theory

•  An opportunity to earn training hours toward certification as a sandplay therapist
•  A way to strengthen our sandplay community on the Big Island

STA Teaching Member Facilitators: Lorraine R. Freedle, LCSW, PhD, ABPdN, CST-T
      Sherry Renmu Shepherd, PhD, CST-T
Dates (Saturdays):  February 27, 2016
   May 21, 2016
   August 20, 2016
   November 12, 2016

Time:    1:00 pm until 4:00 pm
   Refreshments provided.

Place:   Black Sand Neuropsychological Services, www.blacksandneuro.com
  Hilo, Hawaii

Cost:   $25 (Please bring cash payment on the day of  training.)

To Register:  Send the following information to lrfreedle@gmail.com

 • Your name, title, and organization
 • Cell phone number

Note: Space is limited. Advanced registration required. You will receive confirmation and directions
via reply email.
.

Big Island Sandplay

“Talk Story”

2016 Schedule
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Membership Application Form

SANDPLAY THERAPISTS OF HAWAII 
Invites you to become a member or renew your membership in our 
organization! 

Sandplay Therapists of  Hawaii was officially formed in January 2002 and is recognized by the IRS 
as a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization.  We are seeking members who are dedicated to Kalffian 
Sandplay Therapy and willing to contribute to our mission of  providing skilled clinicians who will 
keep this modality available to those needing its power to heal.   We welcome all levels of  clinicians 
from beginning students of  Sandplay to those seasoned professionals with years of  training.  Our 
primary goal is to provide education and training in this field.  We need assistance in many areas, 
including planning workshops and creating and distributing our newsletter. Our current Board of  
Directors are:  Sue Bergman, President; Dr. Lorraine Freedle, Vice President; Scott O'Neal, 
Treasurer and Webmaster; Dr. Gail Silva, Secretary; Anna Sugimoto and Kerri Kahapea, Program 
Committee Co-chairs. 

Benefits of  membership are:  privilege of  enrollment in our members only trainings, at special 
rates, receipt of  semi-annual newsletters, one - two free evening lecture or social events, (non-
members pay a fee) and the chance to be part of  a special therapeutic support group.  

The regular membership year begins January 1 of  each year and is effective until December 31.  
Membership fees are a modest $30.00 per person per year The membership fees will be used to 
defray the cost of  newsletter reproduction and distribution, as well as the cost of  running our 
organization.  

We welcome your membership.  Should you wish to make a donation to STH Diana Chee 
Scholarship Fund, donations are tax-deductible and will be honoring our past board member and 
friend. This is a way to help students of  Sandplay who may not otherwise have the opportunity to 
attend STH workshops. 

Please complete the membership application form below and mail with your annual fee of  $30.00 
for 2016 to: Scott O’Neal, P.O. Box 17301, Honolulu, HI  96817.  Make checks payable to STH.   
Tax deductible contributions are welcome.  

NAME _________________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS______________________________________________________________________

CITY_____________________________ STATE________________ Zip code_______________ 

PHONE________________________________ EMAIL_________________________________

MEMBERSHIP FEE: $30.00 for 2016 __________  January 1 - December 31, 2016

MEMBERSHIP FEE: $30.00 for 2017 __________  January 1 - December 31, 2017

STH DIANA CHEE SCHOLARSHIP FUND tax deductible contribution ____________        

~ Thank you ~
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SURVEY OF MEMBERS 
 

LET US KNOW MORE ABOUT YOU IF YOU HAVE NOT FILLED OUT THIS 
FORM PREVIOUSLY

 

WHEN DID YOU LEARN ABOUT SANDPLAY THERAPY? 
 

HOW MANY OTHER WORKSHOPS HAVE YOU ATTENDED? 

 

 
 
WHAT BOOKS ABOUT SANDPLAY THERAPY HAVE YOU READ? 
 
 
 

 
HAVE YOU COMPLETED YOUR OWN PERSONAL SANDPLAY PROCESS? 
 

DO YOU USE SANDPLAY IN YOUR CLINICAL WORK? 
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STH Board Volunteer Form 

 

Name: _____________________________________ 

 

Email Address: ________________________  Phone number(s): ______________ 

 

I have been a member of STH since: ________________ or for _______ years 

 

I am willing to volunteer as a Sandplay Therapists of Hawaii board member:  

o For 2016  

o For 2017  

o For 2018  

 

My preference would be to serve as: 

o President   (Requires a minimum of one year prior & consecutive 

service on the board) 

o 
Vice President   

 

o 
Secretary    

 

o 
Treasurer   

 

o 
Program Chair or Co-chair

    

 

Comments/Suggestions:
 

 

 

 

Please submit to Sue Bergman
 

in person or
 

at uhanesmb@yahoo.com
 

by 

November 11, 2016
 

Thank you for being willing to be of service.
 



Sandplay News is published semi-annually, and is an entirely volunteer endeavor.  If  you have any 
questions, comments, suggestions, submissions, or accolades, please feel free to contact us at the 

above address or during the next workshop!
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